
Red flag lowered at Silverstrand Beach

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible and repeat it at regular
intervals:

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department said today (March 6) that
the red flag at Silverstrand Beach in Sai Kung District has been lowered.

     The red flag was hoisted earlier due to big waves.
 

Suspected red tide sighted at Stanley
Main Beach

Attention TV and radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

     Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (March 6)
that due to the sighting of a suspected red tide, the red flag has been
hoisted at Stanley Main Beach in Southern District, Hong Kong Island.
Beachgoers are advised not to swim at the beach until further notice.

Auction of personalised vehicle
registration marks to be held on March
23

     The Transport Department (TD) today (March 6) announced that an auction
of personalised vehicle registration marks (PVRMs) will be held on March 23
(Saturday) in Meeting Room S421, L4, Old Wing, Hong Kong Convention and
Exhibition Centre, Wan Chai.
 
     "A total of 240 approved PVRMs will be put up for public auction. A list
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of the marks has been uploaded to the department's website,
www.td.gov.hk/en/public_services/vehicle_registration_mark/index.html," a
department spokesman said.
 
     The reserve price of each of these marks is $5,000. Applicants who have
paid a deposit of $5,000 should also participate in the bidding (including
the first bid at the reserve price). Otherwise, the PVRM concerned may be
sold to another bidder at the reserve price.
 
     People who wish to participate in the bidding at the auction should take
note of the following points:
 
(1) Bidders are required to produce the following documents for completion of
registration and payment procedures immediately after successful bidding:
(i) the identity document of the successful bidder;
(ii) the identity document of the purchaser (if the purchaser and the
successful bidder are different persons);
(iii) a copy of the Certificate of Incorporation (if the purchaser is a body
corporate); and
(iv) a crossed cheque made payable to "The Government of the Hong Kong
Special Administrative Region" or "The Government of the HKSAR". For an
auctioned mark paid for by cheque, the first three working days after the
date of auction will be required for cheque clearance confirmation before
processing of the application for mark assignment can be completed.
Successful bidders may also pay through the Easy Pay System (EPS), but are
reminded to note the maximum transfer amount in the same day of the payment
card. Payment by post-dated cheque, cash, credit card or other methods will
not be accepted.
 
(2) Purchasers must make payment of the purchase price through EPS or by
crossed cheque and complete the Memorandum of Sale of PVRM immediately after
the bidding. Subsequent alteration of the particulars in the Memorandum will
not be permitted.
 
(3) A PVRM can only be assigned to a motor vehicle which is registered in the
name of the purchaser. The Certificate of Incorporation must be produced
immediately by the purchaser if a vehicle registration mark purchased is to
be registered under the name of a body corporate.
 
(4) The display of a PVRM on a motor vehicle should be in compliance with the
requirements stipulated in Schedule 4 of the Road Traffic (Registration and
Licensing of Vehicles) Regulations.
 
(5) Any change to the arrangement of letters, numerals and blank spaces of a
PVRM, i.e. single and two rows as auctioned, will not be allowed.
 
(6) The purchaser shall, within 12 months after the date of auction, apply to
the Commissioner for Transport for the PVRM to be assigned to a motor vehicle
registered in the name of the purchaser. If the purchaser fails to assign the
PVRM within 12 months, allocation of the PVRM will be cancelled and arranged
for re-allocation in accordance with the statutory provision without prior
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notice to the purchaser.
 
     "Upon completion of the Memorandum of Sale of PVRM, the purchaser will
be issued a receipt and a Certificate of Allocation of Personalised
Registration Mark. The Certificate of Allocation will serve to prove the
holdership of the PVRM. Potential buyers of vehicles bearing a PVRM should
check the Certificate of Allocation with the sellers and pay attention to the
details therein. For transfer of vehicle ownership, this certificate together
with other required documents should be sent to the TD for processing," the
spokesman added.
 
     For other auction details, please refer to the Guidance Notes – Auction
of PVRM, which is available at the department's licensing offices or can be
downloaded from its website,
www.td.gov.hk/en/public_services/vehicle_registration_mark/pvrm_auction/index
.html.

SCST to visit Xi’an and Qingdao

     The Secretary for Culture, Sports and Tourism, Mr Kevin Yeung, will
depart for Xi'an in Shaanxi Province on March 12 (Tuesday). He will meet with
officials of Shaanxi Province and Xi’an, and will attend a briefing session
that the Hong Kong Tourism Board has arranged for the local tourism sector.
Mr Yeung will then depart for Qingdao in Shandong Province on March 13
(Wednesday), meeting officials of Shandong Province and Qingdao and attending
a briefing session for the trade.
 
     Under the Individual Visit Scheme (IVS), which was implemented on July
28, 2003, in accordance with the main document of the Mainland and Hong Kong
Closer Economic Partnership Arrangement, eligible residents of designated
Mainland cities can apply for an endorsement to visit Hong Kong in their
individual capacity. With the expansion of the IVS to cover Xi'an and Qingdao
from March 6, 2024, designated Mainland cities eligible for the IVS will be
increased to 51.
      
     Mr Yeung will return to Hong Kong on March 14 (Thursday) evening. During
his absence, the Under Secretary for Culture, Sports and Tourism, Mr Raistlin
Lau, will be the Acting Secretary for Culture, Sports and Tourism.
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Results of Pharmacist Registration
Examinations December 2023 announced

The following is issued on behalf of the Pharmacy and Poisons Board of Hong
Kong:
 
     The Pharmacy and Poisons Board of Hong Kong announced today (March 6)
the results of the Pharmacist Registration Examinations held in December
2023.

     There were 40, 76 and 39 candidates sitting for examinations in pharmacy
legislation in Hong Kong, pharmacy practice and pharmacology respectively,
with corresponding passing rates of 65 per cent, 19.74 per cent and 35.9 per
cent.

     Apart from meeting other requirements prescribed by the Board, any
pharmacy graduate outside Hong Kong intending to be registered as a
pharmacist in Hong Kong is required to pass the above three subjects.

     The Board conducts its Registration Examinations twice a year, normally
in June and December.
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